
22 
 
 
 Board Meeting 
 May 19, 2016 
 
 

ROLL CALL 
 

NAME OUTDOOR SPACE FOR COLLEGE OF ENGINEERING, URBANA 
 
 

Action: Name Outdoor Space for College of Engineering 
 
Funding: No New Funding Required 

 
 
The Interim Chancellor, University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign and 

Interim Vice President, University of Illinois, recommends approval of the naming of the 

brick paved outdoor space between Engineering Hall and Everitt Laboratory, as 

“Graziano Plaza”, in memory and honor of Anthony Graziano, former long-time 

Associate Dean of the College of Engineering.  Anthony Graziano, known as “Tony,” 

served the University of Illinois and College of Engineering with extraordinary service 

for 38 years.  In addition to serving as a research associate in the College, he served in 

roles including Assistant to the Vice Chancellor, Acting Director, Assistant to the Dean, 

Associate Dean, Director of the Engineering Experiment Station, and Assistant to the 

President.  Through his strategic vision and foresight, Tony created and oversaw the 

plans to transition the engineering campus over a period of decades to better serve the 

faculty and students, work that will have an impact for generations to come.  Tony passed 

away last year, on July 25, 2015. 
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  The Board action recommended in this item complies in all material 

respects with applicable State and federal laws, University of Illinois Statutes, The 

General Rules Concerning University Organization and Procedure, and Board of 

Trustees policies and directives. 

  The President of the University concurs. 




